SHNA Board Meeting

12 October 2010

Attendance: Pres. Sally Miley, Bill Fitzpatrick, Shary Bisgard, Mary Beth Dunning, Kim McBride, Amy Nickles, Susanna Daniel

5430 / 5428 LMD

Owner Al Toon present for meeting. Presently lives at 5430, and plans to split 5428 lot with owner of 5426, then expand his present home on 5428. Each owner will gain about 20 feet. Al is scheduled to apply for permit on Dec 6; hopes to bring down 5428 by the end of the year. Referred to online guidelines for new builds.

5404 LMD / Financing fell through. House is still on the market.

5209 HARBOR COURT / Owner (not present) is still undecided about whether to tear down and build.

MINUTES / September minutes approved with corrections.

TREASURER'S REPORT / Bill Fitzpatrick

Status quo. Cut new check for $50 for Susanna to send to Village of Shorewood.

ERDMAN CENTER UPDATE / Shary and Sally

Janet spoke at the urban design commission meeting; they awarded the project conditional approval, including requirement that they need to meet with the neighborhood. Erdman presentation is already scheduled in the next neighborhood meeting. Will go to plan commission Nov. 8, then take it to the council the next day. During urban design meeting, it became apparent that Erdman was cutting way back on retail in preliminary plans. SHNA Erdman committee meeting scheduled for Oct. 18 at 7pm. 

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE / UNIVERSITY AVENUE UPDATE / Shary Bisgard

– Next meeting scheduled for October 21 at 7pm. Meeting will be divided in half – half for traffic (eye on south side of University) and half for University Avenue changes.

– City was successful in getting a grant to keep pedestrian tunnel; additional funding will be needed..

HALLOWEEN PARTY UPDATE / Sally Miley

We have a new chair for the party committee: Lori Peppard. Party will be Sunday, Oct 31, 2-3:30pm. 

FALL MEMBERSHIP MEETING AGENDA / Tentative agenda passed around.

SH PARK GREEN SPACE REPORT / Faith Fitzpatrick via Bill Fitzpatrick

Motion passed unanimously to reimburse Faith for turtle garden expenses. Faith is looking for SHNA and Indian Hills Neighborhood Association to share expenses for park vegetation restoration.

COUNTY UPDATE / Sup. Brett Hulsey

County budget not quite as grim as last year. Received grant for pedestrian tunnel; will need to get more. Brett  plans to serve out the rest of his supervisor term. 

NEXT MEETING November 9 at 7pm

